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PRESIDENTS CORNER 
Welcome to November, with the dropping of leaves and 
temperature, and thankfully the end of the election cycle.  
 In October, Iftikar Ahmad started as the new 
CEO/President of Rhode Island Airport Corporation 
(RIAC). I went to the RIAC board meeting to introduce Mr. 
Ahmad to the Rhode Island Pilots Association and talk to 
the RIAC board about the concerns of pilots about the 
hangar fees going up and the 2-hour notice for getting 
planes out of the hangars. I gave the RIAC board a copy 
of the RIPA letter that many pilots signed and sent to 
RIAC. It was mentioned that the 2-hour notice was not 
intended to be a hard rule for all planes, but rather to allow 
enough to time for a plane in the back of the hangar to be 
pulled out. No resolution of the hangar fee increase. 
 
 Alan Andrade from the Rhode Island Airport Corporation 
will be talking at the next RIAC meeting about state airport 
improvements and answering questions, so the November 
8 meeting is your chance to directly voice your concerns. 
 
Two events not related to the election are coming up in 
November: 
 
ACONE NASA Astronaut Sunita L Williams Event  on 
November 10 
http://www.acone.org/events 
 
Rhode Island Aviation Hall of Fame Dinner November 19 
honoring the RI Air National Guard 

http://www.riahof.org/ 

Contact me (401-487-6087 or mdspieth@yahoo.com) if 
you would like to go to the Rhode Island Aviation Hall of 
Fame dinner. Ticket price at my table is $47. Individual 
ticket is $55. 
Hope to see you at the meeting,       Michael Spieth 

 
 

 

 

 

EVENTS 

Join fellow Aero Club of New England members and 
distinguished guests. The evening's program will include a 
presentation and lecture by NASA Astronaut Sunita L. 
Williams (Captain, U.S. Navy). She remains an active 
astronaut and pilot. Improve the safety of your own flying 
activities through her expertise, and help continue this 
important lectureship series in honor of Reese Dill. 
Thursday, November 10, 2016 6:00 pm Start with Beer, 
Wine and Light Appetizers 7:30 pm USS at the 
Constitution Museum 24 5th Street Charlestown, MA 
02129 (parking at the nearby Nautica Parking Garage) 
Purchase Tickets by Wednesday, November 9 By visiting 
www.ACONE.org/events By calling Georgia Pappas at 
781-592-9357 By mailing a check with your name and the 
names of your guests ($25 per person) to: Reese Dill 
Aviation Safety Lectureship c/o Georgia Pappas 209 Lynn 

Shore Drive www.ACONE.org/events. 

 
The 13th Annual Rhode Island Aviation Hall of Fame 

induction dinner will be held Saturday evening, November 
19th at the Scottish Rite Masonic Center in Cranston, RI. 
We will be focusing on those individuals who served with 
(or supported) the RI Air National Guard. Our guest of 
honor this year is BG Christopher Callahan, Rhode 
Island’s Adjutant General who is also an aviator. 
The invitation is available on our web 
site: http://www.riahof.org 
We look forward to seeing you on November 19th. 
Frank Lennon R I Aviation Hall of Fame 401-831-8696 

 
New England Flying Gourmet Challenge sounds 

interesting and fun. See flyer below. 

 
RIPA Mystery Fly-Out for brunch. Destination varies 
with weather. Plan to depart from North Central State 
Airport (SFZ) at 10 AM on Saturday or Sunday. Anyone is 
welcome to join. 
Thursday Night Dinner Flyouts 

VFR Flyouts to dinner at local airports.To be added to the 
notification list email graeme@graemejwsmith.com .     Or 
check for details on the KUUU and KSFZ Facebook 
pages.https://www.facebook.com/groups/kuuupilots/ 
Every Saturday Morning - KUUU Pilot's Breakfast 

Tickets Bar and Restaurant, Middletown 08:15. If you fly in 
- check at the maintenance hangar for a ride no later than 
08:00 
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MEETING MINUTES 
Dinner Meeting 
October, 2016 

 

Michael Spieth, President, called the dinner meeting to order at 
7:05 pm at Chelo’s in Warwick. After the Pledge of Allegiance, a 
moment of silence was observed for Fred Crudale There were 29 
members and friends present at the meeting. A dinner recess was 
called after introductions. 
 
The Secretary’s Report was accepted as written in the Plane 
Paper. 
 
There was no treasurer’s report but it was announced that Dan 
Scanlon will take over as our treasurer. 
 
Doug Auclair spoke to the group about AVPORT’s 2-hour notice 
on hangar pulls and rate and fuel increases. He asked member to 
send a letter to RIAC. The letter will be on our website 
RIPILOTS.COM to download. 
 
Announcements: 
-  There will be a Safety Seminar at SFZ November 5th 
-  Chili cook-off at SFZ November 12th- 

 
20-week club winners: 
October: Carol Amedeo, Jim Casey, Keith Baily and Buz Sawyer. 
 
Door Prize winners: Maryanne Lamothe, Jan Sherman Jim Burns, 
Mike Kelly, Roger Biagetti, Kathy Kelly  
 

Scott McCarthy talked about survival situations and what things 
should be in a survival kit 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10pm. 
Marilyn Biagetti, Acting Recording Secretary 
 

RIPA’s businesses 

AIR Ventures Flying School LLC  
North Central State Airport (KSFZ)  

300 Jenckes Hill Road, Smithfield, RI 02917 

www.airventuresri.com Office: 401-216-9359 

Email:Fly@airventuresri.com 
 

 

Lessons and Rentals 
Come take a $99 intro to flight today! 

Simulator on site! 
Newport Airport                 Westerly 

Airport 
211Airport Access Rd         63 Tom Harvey Rd 

Middletown RI                  Westerly, RI 
401-846-2359 

\ 

 
 

 

 

CLASSIFIED ADS 
 
FOR SALE: 1972 Piper Arrow II, 3580TT, 236 SMOH, 
Great Airplane. $74,500. No reasonable offer refused. Call 
Sal Corio 401-952-3598. 

 
FOR SALE: 2 cases of Phillips XC Oil, 1 case of XC 20W-

50 and 1 case of XC 20W-50 Mineral. $100 for the whole 
lot. Call Sal, 401-952-3598. 

 
FOR SALE: Slidedown Aircraft tiedowns - Contact Sal 

Corio at. 401-737-5800 Email. info@slidedown.com 
http://www.slidedown.com/ 

 
Plane Share wanted- Responsible, Flexible, 3000 plus 

hour pilot looking to lease/share/purchase a 4 or 6 
place.  Have hangar, if you have a plane that isn’t flying 
enough give me a call maybe we can work something 
out.  Joe Crocker 401 603 7309 

 
Plane Share available South County Flying club has 
several openings. We operate a 1974 Grumman AA5 
Traveler w/a 160 HP engine, IFR certified w/dual com. 
radios, dual nav. radios w/glide slope. The aircraft is very 
well maintained and hangared. We are based at Quonset 
State (KOQU); our flying rate is 65.00 per hr. wet. For 
more information call Jerry at 401-828-5092 
 
Based at SFZ: 1969 Piper Arrow PA 28-200R, Factory 
Reman Lycoming, New Hartzell Prop,  $20,000 for 1/2 
share  Call Al for details 401-578-4494 

 
CESSNA PARTS FOR SALE: 
*Complete exhaust system for a Cessna 172M, (O320 
engine) in good condition. This system was removed so as 
to install a Power Flow Exhaust System. Asking $600 
*Sigtronics Intercom, SPA-400, w/installation manual. 

Asking $100.  
*ARC marker beacon receiver R-402A (24V). Asking $75.  
*Cessna 172 Service Manual, 1969 - 1976, $25. 
*Cessna 172 parts manual, 1963 thru 1974, $25 
Call Frank...days 401-787-8668 

 
FOR SALE: Ocean State Oil is offering current members a 
discount on AEROSHELL (cases & drums).  123 Ocean 
State Dr. North Kingstown, RI  02852 1800 554 4557 
Free Classified ads of current members for aviation related items. 
Marilyn: 568 3497, email biagettim@aol.com 

  
RHODE ISLAND PILOTS ASSOCIATION 
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Marilyn Biagetti – 401 568 3497, biagettim@aol.com 
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NOTAMS 
 

RIPA’s Annual Thanksgiving Food Drive will be this meeting. 
Please bring a nonperishable item for the basket. Give thanks by 
helping others

 
UUU Noise and low flying complaint. Families around UUU 
had an article published in the Newport Daily News. Concerned 
people met with RIAC and airport officials for an information 
session.     .Graeme summed it up well.      EDITOR 

I think I would summarize it as - once the neighbors understood 
how patterns worked and how we are actually all talking to each 
other to keep clear of each other - a lot of that "low flying / 
unsafe" part went away. What has not gone away is the 
noise issue. Of the "near 100" in the room 50% were pilots / 
airport. And of the neighbors I would say 25% spoke in favor of 
the airport. 
A real issue is that neighbors perceive "things are getting worse". 
Which is another way of saying - the economy is better, the 
airport is operating more (and incidentally back in small profit) - 
traffic is up 20% in the last 5 years (by one imperfect measure - 
rough traffic counts) or 9% in the last year (by another measure - 
fuel sales). 
Yes they bought a house near the airport. Yes - at one level they 
should deal. But at another level - if we flew noise abatement as 
posted on the boards at the end of 04/22 and try and not run up 
next to houses at runway ends - that is just being a good polite 
neighbor. That makes it easier to then argue - sorry you moved 
in here Graeme John Wilson Smith  

 

Paul Diette RIPA Member ACONE Vice President  

I hope that you and then RIPA leadership team are free that 
night and can attend as well. You’ll enjoy my swan song event 
as the ACONE Vice President! 
Needless to say, I’m going. But I’ll also pledge to purchase one 
ticket for any recent RIPA scholarship recipient that would like to 
attend. Thanks,  

 
We are trying to keep the crosswind runway at KTAN open. It 

is scheduled to close this winter (2017), unless we can cut trees. 
We need help with this, could you send the link to our go fund 
me page to EAA 1363 and RIPA. IT WOULD BE GREATLY 
APPRECIATED,!! Oh and any amount helps! Thanks   
https://www.gofundme.com/tauntonpilots 
Steve Goldin 401-338-9747 

 

eMAILBAG 
 
This morning at 05:00 as I passed south of JFK at 400ft sliding 
under the Bravo shelf 
 JetBlue – Kennedy Tower:  You are aware you have precious 
cargo aboard?” 
 JetBlue:  “Affirmative” 
 Tower:  “Yep two controllers and a supervisor all within two 
years of retirement.” 
 JetBlue:  “So we heard” 
 Tower:  “Tell them George said hi!  JetBlue cleared to take off 
Rwy 31 left” 
 Graeme J W Smith - ATG Mobile

 
Deborah Babcock Michael   October 5 at 8:03pm 

Saw a deer tonight cross 16 at UUU (Newport). Now that it's 

getting darker earlier keep an eye out for these animals. Here 

and at other airports. 

 

 

From Robert Purdy 

Newport Air park 1946! 
 

 

SAFETY SEMINARS 
 

Invisible Dangers in the Air - What you don't see could kill you. 
Date and Time: Saturday, November 5, 2016, starting at 09:00  
Speaker(s): Ken Brown, CFII, Retired FAA Investigator 
Brief Description: Learn about Wake Turbulence and how this 

invisible danger can literally rip your plane apart. Avoiding wake 
turbulence should be a priority of all pilots. Come and learn what 
the results are if you do not avoid that which you can't see. 
The second part of the seminar will involve position reporting by 
other pilots. How often do you state your position entering the 
pattern and you are approaching a position and not actually 
where you stated? This mis-communication between pilots 
resulted in a midair collision. One pilot was looking for the other 
plane in a place that was described but was not the actual place 
stated. Accurate position reporting near the traffic pattern is 
critical to seeing and avoiding another airplane.  
register TODAY!  

 

Back in the 70's I was in the pattern at Palamar Airport, along 
with several other aircraft. One fellow was having issues with his 
radio.  
Tower:” N1234 turn off your radio."  
After several long seconds. 
Tower:” OK turn it back on" 

 
I was flying IFR from KHIO in Oregon to KMAN in Idaho and 
trying to avoid IMC. I saw that my ARTCC route showed a GPS 
altitude 2,000 feet lower than my current altitude, which would 
keep us below the IMC looming ahead. 
Me: "Seattle Center, 28M, can I get lower? 
Seattle Center: 28M, negative, I need to keep you here for 

terrain."  
Me: Roger that, I am WAAS-enabled.  
I threw that last line out just in case he wasn't aware that I could 
accept a lower altitude with my GPS. 
Seattle Center: 28M, the equipment on your aircraft does not 

change the height of the mountains. 
 
JAX Approach: American 123, airport 11 o'clock, 8 miles. 

Report in sight. 
AA123: (obviously, the co-pilot) The man says he has the airport 

in sight. 
JAX approach: Tell the man he's cleared to the airport, expect a 

visual runway 8. 
AA123:  I'll break it to him gently. 

From Short Final 
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MEETING NOTICE 

Please make your reservations today by calling 
401 568 3497 or via email at 
RIPAemail@aol.com by November 6, 2016 
 

Date:  Tuesday November 8, 2016 

 Time: 6:30pm Cocktails 

 7:00pm Dinner 
Place:  Chelo’s in Warwick 

 Airport exit off Rte.95 to Post Rd south, 
 500 ft on right 
 

Buffet of: Oven Roasted Turkey Breast w/Gravy 
      Baked Salmon 

Corn Bread Stuffing 
Mashed Potatoes 
Butternut Squash 
Greens Beans 

Cranberry Sauce 
Garden Salad w/House Dressing 

Fresh Baked Bread 
Assorted Pie Slices 

(Pumpkin, Apple & Blueberry) 
Coffee and Tea. 

Price: $25 per person 

$45 per couple 

$5 just coffee and dessert 
 

PLEASE CALL TODAY!!!!!! 

 
 

Feel free to join us by 8:00pm if you wish to attend 
just the meeting. There is a $5.00 charge if you 
would like just coffee and dessert. 
 
Members wishing to fly into PVD can call any 

Board Member to arrange transportation to and 

from the meeting.  
 
 

SPEAKER 

 

November - Alan Andrade, RIAC Senior Vice 
President of Operations and Management 
       A talk and question/answer about the airports. 
 
Stay posted, check our website at RIpilots.com. 

 
104 East Ironstone Road 
Harrisville, RI 02830 

 

 

MAIL TO 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FIRST CLASS MAIL 
 

 
 
 

EVENTS SCHEDULE 

November 5 - Safety Seminar 
   Invisible Dangers in the Air - What you don't 
see could kill you 

November 8- Dinner Meeting  

Thanksgiving Food Drive 
November 10 -  ACONE’S 5th Annual  
      Reese Dill Aviation Safety Lectureship 
Series NASA Astronaut Sunita L. Williams 
November 12- Chili cook off SFZ 
November 19 -13th Annual Rhode Island 
      Aviation Hall of Fame induction dinner 
November 29- Board Meeting 

December – Holiday Gala 
December 27- Board Meeting 
January 10- Dinner Meeting  
January 31 - Board Meeting 
February 14 -Dinner Meeting Valentine’s Day 
February 28- Board Meeting 
March 14- Dinner Meeting St Patrick’s Day 
March 28 - Board Meeting 
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